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Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX 
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk Phone 03330062010 

Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk 
 
Minutes of Ludford Parish Council meeting held at the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Lower Galdeford Ludlow on 

Monday 16th March 2020 at 7pm. 
 
Present: Cllr Paul Knill Cllr Douglas Mason Cllr Shirley Salmon, Cllr Jeff Garraway 
In Attendance: Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell  
Members of the public 
 
19/65 Apologies – Cllr I Liddle, Cllr S Liddle 
19/66   Due to the absence of Cllr I Liddle ( Chair) Cllr Paul Knill was duly elected as acting chair ( Cllr Jeff 

Garraway proposed and Cllr Shirley Salmon seconded) 
 
 Cllr Knill took the meeting as Chair with thanks. 
19/67 Councillor News – nothing to report at Rocks Green, work halted and Cllr Mason confirmed that the 

VAS sign was due to be installed W/C 20th March dependant on the Coronavirus status. 
 
 
19/68 Public Participation  
 2 members of the public were present and asked about volunteering in the Parish ( specifically with 

regard to the recent flooding but now with regard to Covid 19) the clerk passed on a volunteering 
telephone number and advised that updates would be available on the Parish website once they were 
received.  

 
19/69 Shropshire Councillor update – Cllr Viv Parry was not in attendance 
  
19/70 Minutes approved and signed from 20/01/2020 
 
19/71 Matters Arising from previous minutes - None 
 
19/72 Planning Matters –   

Land at Rocks Green – Supermarket Reserved matters 20/00840/REM 
 Councillors looked over the plans and the design and access statement and made comments which 

have now been added onto the Shropshire Council planning portal for viewing. 
 
 Trees at Ludford Lodge - 20/01087/TCA 
 Councillors had no objections 
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19/73 Correspondence received 
 Information received with regard to Covid 19 volunteering  
 Information received regarding Flooding 
 Passed onto Councillors via email earlier in the week. 
 . 
 
19/74 Finance 

 (a) Bank Reconciliation and Financial Statement approved 
    (b) Cheques approved for payment 
    
 
 
19/75 Bulletin Number 2 – Deferred 
. 
  
19/76 Reports from other organisations  
 Cllr Knill reported that the Corve Street Bus shelter had now been installed ( In and Out of Ludlow 

Group) and suggested adding the option of a bus shelter into the planning development for the 
supermarket at Rocks Green as this would directly affect Ludford residents. 

 
19/77 Urgent Matters – 
 Ludford Mill had been flooded during the recent flood emergency 
  
 Councillors discussed the recent Blog by a local unitary Councillor and suggested to the Clerk that the 

Shropshire Monitoring Officer be contacted, and advice sought.  
 The Clerk advised that confirmation had been received from Shropshire Councils Legal team in 

connection with a proposed boundary review. The Officer had confirmed that although Shropshire 
Council would conduct reviews in 2021, Ludford had not been singled out and any changes would not 
commence until at least 2025. 

  
 
 
 
Date of the next meeting : Monday 18th May 2020 (TBC) 
 
Meeting closed at 21.15pm 
  
Signed Chairman 
 
Signed Clerk  


